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A truly independent school & nursery




16th October 2015
Dear Parents



NEWSLETTER 2015/16 – 3
As we enter into the last few days of this half term, it is a great time to fill you in on all the activities the children and parents have been involved in during the past few weeks.  I am sure you will see why all the children are beginning to flag!
Harvest Festival 

Mrs Lyons, from the Salvation Army, had trouble negotiating the school drive’s speed bumps as her car was so laden with your donated produce for our special Harvest celebration. A big thank you for your generosity.  Gardening Club children created an excellent display of produce for the assembly.

Year 2 Outing to Daws Hall

Year 2 children enjoyed the sunshine on their recent trip to Daws Hall. Miss Treharne’s highlight was the pond dipping. Many of the pupils shared her enthusiasm!
75th Anniversary Party

The Sports Hall underwent a transformation worthy of a makeover show in preparation for last Saturday’s special anniversary party. It was lovely to welcome back many former parents for the occasion.  All who attended seemed to have a thoroughly enjoyable evening with an impressive amount being raised for local charities; a final figure will be known shortly and we will of course let you know.  A big thank you to Lori Climpson, Jayne Gee, Angella Gordon-Scott, Sam Parsons, Tina Ridgers, Jo Stenning and Sam Watts (nick named the Magnificent Seven!) for their wonderful organisation.
Littlegarth 75th Anniversary Service

This will take place next Wednesday morning. Buses will take Year 1 to 6 children from school to the church before returning to school for the afternoon.

Parents are warmly invited; please let us know if you would like to join us by Monday at the latest.  It promises to be a very special service with former pupils, governors, staff and children and I hope lots of parents.
Half term will commence that evening, with clubs running as normal.
National Poetry Day

Form 5S’s class assembly, led by the Head of English, Mrs Shropshire, was linked to National Poetry Day. The Prep Department had further inspiration during a workshop which followed.

Some of the superb results were read aloud by the children to the rest of the Prep Department.

Congratulations to Krisha Donepudi who was highly commended in the Essex Young Poet of the Year 2015, aged seven and under category. The judges were so impressed with her poem called ’Lemon’ it has been published in their annual anthology.
Year 5 visit to the Europa Centre

Year 5 pupils had a genuine French cultural experience last Friday when they visited the Europa Centre in Hornchurch. Although the building looks quite ordinary on the outside it contains a mini-town. Guided by native speakers the children were able to make purchases using their ‘credit cards’ at a variety of shops, all using the target language of French.  Some were even given a ‘prescription’ for their pretend ailments. The highlight for many was the café where real drinks and food could be ordered. A sunny day meant that they were all able to venture to a nearby park for some well earned recreation.

Year 3 Trip to Colchester Castle 
Re-enacting chariot racing, building Roman houses and a tour of the vaults all helped to make an enjoyable day out for Year 3 as they headed with their teachers to the Castle at ‘Camur od whum’!!
Reception trip to Boydell’s Farm

On 29th September both Reception classes had an exciting visit to Boydell’s Farm near Braintree. Here the children were able to milk Toffee, ‘the cow’. They also had the chance to feed and pet a variety of farm animals including ‘Brownsocks the Goat’ who joined us on our tour round the farm. The children all learnt so much about animals and how milk makes the journey from cow to supermarket.

Nursery News

Nursery pupils were fascinated by the visiting owl and kestrel brought in by Dean from the Suffolk Owl Sanctuary. Many questions were asked and numerous photos taken. Not only were owl masks made afterwards but also bread in the shape of an owl.

Inter House Matches – Wednesday 15th October
Armed with mascots, pupils headed excitedly to the field for this term’s house matches.

Munnings were triumphant in both the hockey and rugby matches. Well done to all three house teams on a well fought competition.
Music Results

The Peripatetic teachers have given us the results for the children who had music exams in the summer.  A list of these achievements are attached.  As always, my congratulations go to these children for their hard work and effort on achieving these results and thanks to the peripatetic staff for their hard work and support.
Parent Workshops and Parent Evenings

Feedback from the recent workshops have all been very positive so we hope that you had questions answered and found ways of supporting your child. A reminder that the Parents’ Evenings are coming up so please book your appointment time if you have not already done so. Year 4 starts next Tuesday with the others after half term.

Mufti Day and FLS Bonfire and Firework Night Friday 6th November
This year’s Mufti Day, on Friday 6th November, is in aid Muscular Dystrophy. Children should be suitably dressed for the Bonfire and Firework Evening which takes place on the same day. Hopefully you should all have received information about tickets. We all hope for a dry and entertaining evening with no rain!
Early Bird Reminder for Year 5

Pupils arriving before 8.35 am should go to Early Birds in the Dining Room. Many Year 5 children have been arriving in the Reception block early, blocking the entrance and causing issues for Reception children and their parents. There is no charge for the Early Bird service from 8.25 am.

Early Birds starts at 8.00 am and no child should be left on the school site before this time please.  All children should take their belongings into Early Birds. They can put their bags onto their pegs after they leave the dining room.
Lost and Found

We have had a number of items, especially blazers go missing this first half term.  Could we please ask you to check all your child’s uniform and also bags for anything that might belong to another child.  Please ensure all items of uniform are clearly named too.
We have also had a pair of reading glasses (adult) handed in to the office following the party last week.  Please call into the office to collect if they are yours.
Prep Break Times

There are a number of small rubber balls and playing cards being brought into school.  We would be grateful if they could be kept at home as it causes issues at break times and in class.
Car Park
Just a gentle reminder to please take care when using the car park. This morning, a dark grey BMW 3 Series was hit by another car but no note was left.  We ask that you show courtesy to other users and should an incident occur to please leave your details.
We wish you all a pleasant half term.
Yours sincerely
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Peter H Jones
